
 

 

THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
DURHAM, NORTH CAROLINA 

Monday, November 10, 2011 

7:00 P.M. Town Hall Forum 

MINUTES 

Place: Parkwood Elementary, 5207 Revere Road, Durham, NC 27713 

Present: Chairman Michael D. Page, Vice-Chairman Ellen W. Reckhow and Commissioners 
Joe W. Bowser, Brenda A. Howerton, and Pam Karriker 

Staff Present: County Manager Ruffin; Deborah Craig-Ray, Assistant County Manager; Lee 
Worsley, Deputy County Manager; Marqueta Welton, Assistant County Manager; 
Drew Cummings, Assistant County Manager; Elaine Hyman, Interim Human 
Resources Director; Motiryo Keambiroiro, General Services Director; Michael Davis, 
Assistant to the County Manager; and Angela Pinnix, Administrative Assistant, Clerk 
to the Board’s Office  

Presider: Michael Palmer, Zelos Consulting Team  
 

Strategic Plan 
 
Michael Palmer, Zelos Consulting Team, welcomed everyone to the forum.   
 

County Manager Ruffin explained the responsibilities of City and County governments. 
 

Dr. Tyrone Baines, Zelos Consulting Team, discussed the mission and vision for the plan. 
 

Lou O’Boyle and Kathy Keeley, Zelos Consulting, provided a brief overview of the strategic 
planning process.   
 

Citizens provided feedback regarding the following goals: 
 Goal 1—Community and Family Prosperity and Enrichment 
 Goal 2—Health and Well Being For All 
 Goal 3—Safe and Secure Community 
 Goal 4—Environmental Stewardship 
 Goal 5—Accountable, Efficient and Visionary Government 

 

County Manager Ruffin punctuated the seriousness of the Strategic Plan. 
 

The Commissioners gave brief remarks and thanked everyone for coming. 
 

Adjourned 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:28 p.m. 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 
Angela M. Pinnix 
Administrative Assistant 



 

 

Clerk to the Board’s office 


